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Kevin Stevenson

Chairman

Australian Accounting Standards Board
PO Box 204

Collins Street West VIC 8007

via email: standard@aasb.gov.au

7 November 2013

Dear Kevin
Re: AASB ED 244 Insurance Contracts and ED 255 Agriculture: Bearer Plants

I am enclosing a copy of PricewaterhouseCooopers’ responses to the International Accounting
Standards Board’s exposure drafts

e ED/2013/7 Insurance Contracts and
e ED/2013/8 Agriculture: Bearer Plants.

The letters reflect the views of the PricewaterhouseCoopers (PwC) network of firms and as such
include our own comments on the matters raised in the requests for comment. PwC refers to the
network of member firms of PricewaterhouseCoopers International Limited, each of which is a
separate and independent legal entity.

AASB specific matters for comment
We are not aware of any regulatory or other issues that could affect the implementation of the
proposals in either exposure draft by not-for-profit and public sector entities.

Subject to our concerns about specific matters as expressed in our submissions to the IASB, we believe
the proposals would result in financial statements that would be useful to users. Should the proposed
amendments be approved by the IASB, we are not aware of anything that would indicate that the
proposals are not in the best interests of the Australian economy.

Reduced disclosure requirements for insurance contracts

As explained in our previous submission on ED 201, we generally agree with the AASB’s approach of
not specifying Tier 2 disclosures for insurance contracts, based on the assumption that entities with
material insurance activities would generally be publicly accountable. However, this does not have to
be the case. For example, a captive insurer who is a wholly-owned subsidiaries without external
stakeholders would not normally be publicly accountable.
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Under the current differential reporting regime, these entities can reduce their disclosure burden by
preparing special purpose financial reports. However, should the Board decide in the future to change
the application focus of Australian Accounting Standards from ‘reporting entity’ to ‘general purpose
financial statements’, all entities with insurance contracts would be required to apply the proposed
insurance contracts disclosures regardless of whether they are publicly accountable or not, and
whether users of the financial statements would require this kind of information. This would be an
additional burden for entities such as captive insurers.

We therefore recommend that the Board reviews the application of the proposed disclosures to non-
publicly accountable insurers using the Tier 2 Disclosure Principles should the reporting entity
concept be revised at a future point in time.

I would welcome the opportunity to discuss our firm'’s views at your convenience. Please contact me on
(02) 8266 4664 if you would like to discuss our comments further.

Yours sincerely,

Y%
W

Paul Brunner
Partner, PricewaterhouseCoopers




































































